I deem this record a particularly inappropriate vehicle
for decision of the question posed by Mr, McCord.  I am also
at a loss to understand why the Secretary sought to avoid a
decision by the trial judge by filing a simultaneous request
for interlocutory appeal with the Commission.  At the time
this request was filed I had not received a response to my
order and had neither denied or granted the regional solicitor's
pending motion to withdraw.  If I grant the motion, any appeal
would appear to be moot.  Unless, of course, the Secretary can
prevail on the Commission to issue an advisory decision on the
basis of the Secretary's ex parte briefing on the matter.  I
do not believe the Commission's rules provide for such a
decision and certainly not under the guise of an interlocutory
appeal from a nonexistent dispute.
In any event, after this matter was assigned I determined
the record was still deficient with respect to several of the
statutory criteria, including prior violations, size of the
operator and its true financial condition.  I also determined
that before I ruled on the regional solicitor's claim that
under the circumstances presented "section 110(i) and 110(k)
of the Act do not apply" to Rule 11 motions "because the
Secretary has not sought an assessment to which section 110(i)
would apply nor has he in any manner settled, compromised,
or mitigated a penalty so as to cause section 110 (k) to be
invoked," I would await the solicitor's response in a related
matter, Pyro Mining Company.
Interestingly enough, Mr. Mascolino's response in Pyro
was at variance with both that of the regional solicitor and
Mr. McCord.  At this point, it is important to note that in
this case (Mich Coal) , the motion is to withdraw a petition
for assessment of a penalty whereas in the Pyro case the
motion is to dismiss the operator's "Request for Hearing with
Review Commission" the so-called green card which is the
operator's first pleading and notice of intent to contest
the penalty proposed.  In Pyro, the operator recanted his
notice of contest almost immediately after he filed it by
paying the amount of the penalty proposed, $20.  Mr. Mascolino
on behalf of the solicitor urged that this type of case be
treated differently from a case like Mich Coal in which both
the operator and the Secretary seeks to opt out after the
Secretary's proposal for penalty has been filed with the
Commission.  Mr. Mascolino argued that:
The issue is not whether the Commission's jurisdic-
tion technically attaches when the contest card is
received.  The issue is whether the operator who
417

